
Bismarck School District 

Regular Board Meeting 

Monday, May 16, 2022 

5:00 p.m.-Administrative Building 

 

A regular board meeting of the Bismarck School Board was held on Monday, May 

16, 2022, in the Administrative Building.  

A quorum of the board members was verified and the meeting was called to order 

by Magen Allen at 5:09 p.m.  Brett Ausley was absent. 

Brian Hinds led the prayer. 

Melissa Morrison made the motion to accept the business portion of the agenda 

and Nathan Hughes seconded.  Motion carried 4-0 at 5:11 pm. 

Mrs. Kissire announced that Brett Ausley has resigned as a board member, 

effective May 15, 2022. 

Mrs. Coleman spoke briefly to the board about the PLC Solution Tree Consortium 

for the upcoming year. 

In the “Something to Roar About,” Mrs. Kissire presented the following: 

• Lady Lions rout Prescott off Collins’ grand slam.  (MDR) 

• Lions escape with victory in defensive battle against rival Warriors, 5-1. 

(MDR) 

• Fired up for franks – Middle School test prep. (MDR) 

• Hardy wins big for Bismarck FFA. (MDR) 

• Jr. Lions place third, Jr. Lady Lions finish sixth at district meet. (MDR) 

• Bismarck School District – Go Big Blue! (MDR) 

• Lady Lions edge rivals Glen Rose 4-3 in final conference match-up. (MDR) 

• In honor of Teacher Appreciation Week – Malvern National Bank serves 

staff. (MDR) 

• Lady Lions outplay Centerpoint 23-3. (MDR) 

• Bismarck Middle School 3rd nine weeks recognition list. (MDR) 

• Bismarck High School 3rd nine weeks recognition list. (MDR) 

• Smith leads Lions in shutout victory against Dragons. (MDR) 

• Joseph Porter wins 1st place in the mile at the District track meet. (email) 



• Bismarck represents well at the Special Olympics. (email) 

• Participating students raised $3,425 for the Kids Heart Challenge (email) 

Mrs. Kissire made the following recommendations: 

• I would like to recommend you approve the Special Education Contract 

Services Agreements and DESE Sped Statement of Intent per IDEA Part B 

as presented.  Brian Hinds made the motion to approve and Nathan Hughes 

seconded.  Motion passed 4-0 at 5:28 pm. 

• I would like to recommend you adopt Policy 4.5F School Choice Capacity 

Resolution as presented.  Melissa Morrison made the motion to approve and 

Brian Hinds seconded.  Motion passed 4-0 at 5:33 pm. 

• I would like to recommend you adopt the 2022-2023 Student Handbooks as 

presented. Brian Hinds made the motion to approve and Nathan Hughes 

seconded.  Motion passed 4-0 at 5:43 pm. 

• I would like to recommend you approve the lowest bid from Clean Pro 

Services for the summer floor waxing job.  Melissa Morrison made the 

motion to approve and Nathan Hughes seconded.  Motion passed 4-0 at 6:00 

pm. 

• I would like to recommend you approve Kirk Roofing’s construction bid to 

repair the 13 roofs that were damaged in the storm on April 16, 2022, 

pending final ASBA adjuster numbers.  Melissa Morrison made the motion 

to approve and Brian Hinds seconded.  Motion passed 4-0 at 6:10 pm. 

Mrs. Kissire made the following recommendations in personnel: 

• I would like to recommend you approve the resignation of Rebecca 

McElhannon, teacher, effective June 30, 2022, pending hire at Ouachita 

School District, Randy Turner, groundskeeper, effective May 27, 2022, 

Bradley Kitchens for P/T groundskeeper, effective May 31, 2022, Pasha 

Ausley, teacher, effective July 1, 2022, Mary Katrina Meggs, teacher, 

effective July 1, 2022, and Josh Pack, paraprofessional, effective July 1, 

2022, as presented.  I would also like to recommend you approve a Binder to 

Hire for the months of June and July. Brian Hinds made the motion to accept 

and Nathan Hughes seconded.  Motion passed 4-0 at 5:33 pm. 

• I would like to recommend you approve the revised student meal prices, as 

per USDA, as presented.  Brian Hinds made the motion to approve and 

Melissa Morrison seconded.  Motion passed 4-0 at 6:13 pm. 



 

 

In the Superintendent’s Report, Mrs. Kissire stated: 

• Congratulations to the Lady Lions softball team for going to State. 

• Nabholtz will be on campus this summer to finish up the outdoor classroom 

and replace all outer doors. 

• We have staff that will need to make up AMI time.  This time will start May 

31st. 

• Summer hours will be Monday – Thursday, 7:30 am to 4:00 pm.  These 

hours will be from May 31st to August 5th.   

• Graduation will be at OBU on May 20th at 7 pm. 

Melissa Morrison made the motion to adjourn and Nathan Hughes seconded.  

Motion passed 4-0 at 6:17 p.m. 

 

__________________  ____________________  ___________ 

President    Secretary    Date 
 


